Annex 3

Musk Oxen in the Kivalliq
In an Inuit legend a lake north east of Rankin Inlet is known as “Umingmaktuuq” (located 63 19’ 28”N 92 12’18W, also known as Mcmanaman Lake).  The legend goes like this.

A long time ago a herd of Muskoxen was seen fleeing from hunters. The animals  suddenly turned into small hills. They were now called “Paagaliiktoojaat” (looks like galloping). Ummingmaktuuq (Mcmanaman lake) means place of musk oxen or place to see musk oxen.

Ollie Ittinuar was born in Chesterfield Inlet in January 15, 1921.  Ollie grew up hunting and traveling the area during the both winter and summer.  On his travels out on the land he would come across old muskoxen that either was hunted, killed by predators or died of natural causes.  
The legend and Ollie Ittinuar’s account show that the animal roamed the Kivalliq area many, many years ago, perhaps over 100 years ago.  The animal left the area for one reason or another.

One reason may be the introduction of guns to the area, along with the fur trade may have put a lot of pressure on the animal.  With commercial whaling collapsing in the late 1800’s trapping and hunting of fur bearers was very lucrative.  According to Hudson Bay records, nearly 1,100 pounds of qiviut was shipped from York Factory   
Perhaps around early 1900’s for various reasons the animal was not seen on the east coast any longer.  
The animal has made a significant come-back.  The federal government policy introduced to re-populate the Kivalliq has worked.  
It is felt that the management boundaries are no longer needed.  The proposed management boundary - although much better then the old one - still restricts hunters in Baker Lake.  The speculation by biologists that there are 12 different populations is not proven.  The separation between 13 NK and 13 SK (2005 TAH report; now between MX/18 and MX19 in the revised proposals) does not account for winter freeze up.  Inuit have observed Musk Oxen cross Baker Lake and the Thelon river.  

Inuit in Baker Lake have observed Musk Oxen come north from the south west part of the area.  They have observed the animals trek northward during the winter months and seen them swim across the Thelon.

David Aksawnee says “we never had animals (musk ox) north of Baker Lake.  They immigrated from the southern part crossing the lake”. And he has witnessed the animals crossing the Thelon river.
Joan Scottie is a long time resident of Baker Lake and she is a hunter as well as a guide.  She says, “The proposed NQL for seasons is a concern.  During October the lake is not thick enough to get across.  If there was no boundary this would not be an issue”.
The proposed NQL is not necessary according to the HTO’s.  If they want to create hunting zones or seasons it is up to them.  They have experience with the Polar Bear hunting seasons and they feel this is no different.

The population has grown to a point where there are some fears they will drive the Caribou herds further.  The communities would like to be consulted by way of a public hearing and to hear first hand of government’s concerns and findings on the musk ox.  
